
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
April 29, 2022 

 
The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro    The Honorable Kay Granger 
Chairwoman       Ranking Member 
Committee on Appropriations     Committee on Appropriations   
U.S. House of Representatives    U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515     Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Chairwoman DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 
 
I am requesting funding in Fiscal Year 2023 for the Development of the Central Delaware 
Aviation Complex. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Delaware Department of 
Transportation located at 800 Bay Road, Dover, Delaware 19901.  
  
The funding would be used to enhance and expand the existing Dover Civil Air Terminal to 
become the Central Delaware Aviation Complex. This strategic development will help provide 
job opportunities for residents of all skill levels and abilities, including jobs in manufacturing, 
research development, mechanical/technical, and distribution.   
 
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
 
 
LISA BLUNT ROCHESTER 
Member of Congress 
 
 
 
 


